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December 1, 2003
IMPORTANT NOTICE REGARDING COMPLIANCE & REPORTING

Executive Secretary, Washington
Utilities and Transportation Commission
Attn: David Dittemore

Re: UT-031755

PO Box 47250

Olympia, WA 98504-7250

RE Metropolitan Telecommunications of Washington, Inc. (MetTel)

Rulemaking on Emergency Information
Docket No. UT-031755

Dear Mr. Dittemore:

Enclosed please find Metropolitan Telecommunications of Washington, Inc.’s (MetTel) |
response to the Rulemaking on Emergency Information, Docket No. UT-031755. Per the
Commission’s request, a copy of this information has also been sent to the Emergency

Management Division.

Please contact Meghan Ruwet at (303) 663-0102 with any questions concerning this
filing. Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Sincerely,

Meghan Ruwet
The Helein Law Group, P.C.
Compliance & Reporting Manager



WAC 480-120-414 Emergency Operation
(1) All companies must maintain, revise, and provide to the commission the following:

(a) The titles and telephone numbers of the company’s disaster services coordinator
and alternates.

Ed Fox, Vice President, Network Services (212) 607-2014

(b) Upon request of the commission, the company’s current plans for emergency
operation, including current plans for recovery of service to governmental disaster
recovery response agencies within the state of Washington.

MetTel is currently non-operational in the state of Washington. MetTel has
no customers and has no immediate plans to offer service to Washington
consumers. Prior to offering services, MetTel will establish an emergency
operation plan that includes plans for recovery of service to governmental
disaster recovery response agencies.

(2) For coordination of disaster response and recovery operations, each company must
maintain on file with the Washington state emergency management division the titles
and telephone numbers of the managers of the company’s:

(a) Local network operations center

Because MetTel is currently non-operational in the state of Washington, has
no customers and no immediate plans to offer service to Washington
consumers, MetTel does not have a Local network operations center in
Washington at this time.

(b) Regional network operations center or
(c) Emergency operations center

MetTel does not have a regional network operations center, but its main
emergency operations center contact information is as follows:

David Mitchell, Director (212) 607-2041



